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On Redistricting, NAACP Calls On Cuomo To Keep Veto Promise

Posted by: Jon Campbell 

Mar 01, 2012 

ICYMI: The president of the state NAACP chapter wrote a letter to Gov. Andrew Cuomo yesterday, urging him to make good on his original threat to veto any state or congressional lines drawn by the Legislature in the ongoing redistricting process.

Hazel Dukes, who heads the NAACP’s New York State Conference, said she doesn’t agree with some good-government groups who have nudged Cuomo to compromise on new district maps this year in return for the passage of a constitutional amendment that would change the process beginning in 2022. Legislative lines are redrawn every 10 years with updated data from the U.S. Census.

In her letter, Dukes called on Cuomo to “immediately put an end to the dilution of minority voting power in New York State” by enacting a veto. The Senate Republicans’ proposed lines for the Legislature’s upper chamber have been criticized for “cracking” minority neighborhoods in Rochester and elsewhere, distributing them to a number of districts rather than keeping them together.

“Our communities have heard promises of long term change before only to see promises broken and actions deferred,” Dukes wrote. “That is not good government.  She added: “For too long our communities have been used as political spoils to be split up for political gain. That is not what New York State is about.”

Her full letter is below:
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